[5 Outlook

Revision to the Online Art Education MA

From Steele, Rachel <steele.682@osu.edu>
Date Fri 1/17/2025 2:19 PM
To Kletchka, Dana <kletchka.1@osu.edu>; Pace, Lauren <pace.162@osu.edu>; Acuff, Joni <acuff.12@osu.edu>

Cc  Podalsky, Laura <podalsky.1@osu.edu>; Vankeerbergen, Bernadette <vankeerbergen.1@osu.edu>; Steele, Rachel <steele.682@osu.edu>; Hilty, Michael
<hilty.70@osu.edu>; Neff, Jennifer <neff.363@osu.edu>

Good afternoon,

On Friday, January 10th, the Arts and Humanities 2 Subcommittee of the ASC Curriculum Committee reviewed a proposal to revise the online version of
the MA in Art Education.

| am happy to report that proposal was unanimously approved with the three contingencies and one comment:

a) Comment: The Subcommittee commends the department for responding to the growth and change in the student population that this program
serves.

b) Contingency: The Subcommittee asks that the department add to the proposal a date/term in which they would like the program change to be
effective.

c¢) Contingency: The Subcommittee asks that the department include on the program sheet a listing of the available elective courses, as well as
information about the frequency of those offerings. More specifically, the Subcommittee is concerned about the availability of courses for
students given that the number of elective courses in the program has moved from two to four. While they understand that ARTEDUC 7604, 7607,
and 7777 will continue to be offered, they are unsure if the frequency of these offerings will change and/or if the frequency of other offerings will
change based on the program’s new course and new structure.

d) Contingency: The Subcommittee asks that the department provide information in the proposal regarding how current students will be affected by
the change to the program, especially considering that working professionals may take longer to complete the program than traditional master’s
degree students.

As a reminder, contingencies (in bold above) must be addressed and resubmitted to vankeerbergen.1 before this proposal can move forward in the
approval process to the full Arts and Sciences Curriculum Committee.

Should you have any questions about the feedback above, do not hesitate to contact Laura Podalsky (cc’d here), faculty Chair of the Arts and Humanities 2
Subcommittee, or me.

My best,
Rachel
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| acknowledge that the land that The Ohio State University occupies is the ancestral and contemporary territory of the Shawnee, Potawatomi,
Delaware, Miami, Peoria, Seneca, Wyandotte, Ojibwe and Cherokee peoples. Specifically, the university resides on land ceded in the 1795
Treaty of Greeneville and the forced removal of tribes through the Indian Removal Act of 1830. | honor the resiliency of these tribal nations
and recognize the historical contexts that has and continues to affect the Indigenous peoples of this land.




